
CITY OF MENIFEE

SUBJECT: 2024 General Municipal Election Results

MEETING DATE: December 17, 2024 

TO: Mayor and City Council

PREPARED BY: Stephanie Roseen, City Clerk

REVIEWED BY: Stephanie Roseen, City Clerk

APPROVED BY: Armando G. Villa, City Manager

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

RECOMMENDED ACTION 

1. Adopt a resolution declaring the results of the November 5, 2024, General Municipal Election 
and reciting such other matters as provided by law.

DISCUSSION

In a consolidated election, California Elections Code Section 10262(b) states that upon receipt of 
the results of the election from the Riverside County Registrar of Voters (ROV), the City’s Election 
Official shall certify the results to the governing body. This action must take place no later than 
the next regularly scheduled city council meeting, following presentation of the 28-day canvass of 
the returns, or at a special meeting called for this purpose. The City received Menifee’s final vote 
count from the ROV on December 6, 2024, dated December 5, 2024. The results are attached.

Per Elections Code Section 10263, the City Council shall adopt a resolution reciting the facts of 
the election and declare elected persons for whom the highest numbers of voters were cast for 
each office before installing the new officers.

In District 1, Bob Karwin received the highest number of votes; in District 3, Dan Temple received 
the highest number of votes; and  Ricky Estrada received the highest number of votes for Mayor. 

STRATEGIC PLAN OBJECTIVE

Regular City Business

FISCAL IMPACT

Funding for the 2024 General Municipal Election is provided in the Fiscal Year 2024/2025 budget 
under elections for City Clerk within the General Fund (1100-CLK-652805). The budget is based 
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on the estimated cost provided by the Riverside County Registrar of Voters for $250,000. The 
City has not received the final invoice from the Registrar’s Office as of the date of writing this staff 
report. No additional budget appropriation(s) is anticipated at this time.  

ATTACHMENTS

1. Resolution - Declaring the 2024 Election Results
2. Exhibit A - Certified Results


